
 

 

 

 

Parish Council Meeting 

Clifton Center 

Wednesday, September 21, 2022-6pm 

 

 

Present:  Fr. Lou Meiman, Ed Farmer, Mary Masick, Dutch Boehnlein, Jane Wehner, Greg Brotzge, Therese 

Bawa, Bill Johnston 
 

Absent:  Mary Schoenbachler, Shannon Burns, Mary Keyer 
 

The council followed up on the August Parish Council retreat. Therese, Jane and Mary Masick are planning on 

working on inclusive safe space and welcoming neighbors. Greg will follow up with Sharon Coonan on Caring 

Friends and the next steps to be taken. Ed and Bill will meet with St. Leonard’s Parish Council to discuss how 

to collaborate with both councils and to begin scheduling quarterly meetings with their council.  

Dutch gave a financial report for the period ending July 2022. This report was emailed with agenda (see 

attached). Additionally, Dutch reported that the fiscal year ended with a positive variance of $416,000 

compared to $372,000 last year. Dutch indicated several items for the project list below- 

1. Paint of the interior of the Parish House. 

2. A new sound system for the church. 

3. Refurbishing of the stained-glass windows in church. 

Steve King’s administrative report was sent with agenda (see attached). 

 

Meeting adjourned at 7:15PM.  


